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During Temple Beth Amôs Annual Meeting in June, Bruce Cohen (now the Boardôs immediate past president), 

shared with those who attended that the board offered me a five year extension to my contract, and I humbly and 

excitedly accepted. I would like to thank the leadership and the congregation of TBA for your continuous support 

and trust.  
 

The signing of this contract coincided with the 13th anniversary of my ordination as a rabbi. The symbolism of a 

Bar Mitzvah and adulthood is not insignificant. As in many other professions, I spent the first few years learning 

the basic skills of how to be a rabbi. Then, with more experience and growing confidence, I began looking for a specific mission and 

direction. I spent a lot of time reading, thinking and talking to people, and finally I have the answer - making Judaism accessible.  
 

Several months ago I received a request from a local funeral director to officiate at a funeral of a relatively young woman who died of 

cancer. "Sarah (not her real name) was very proud of her Jewish heritage" the director told me, which I learned to decipher as, "Sarah 

had no affiliation with any Jewish institution, she didn't practice her religion, but she wanted to be buried the way she was born - as a 

Jew." I immediately agreed as it is one of the most important mitzvot.  
 

The next day I met with Sarah's husband and daughter. They told me about Sarah's life and how wonderful she was as a wife and a 

mother. At one point the bereaved husband looked at his daughter and said to me, "you know, when she was young she was also 

Jewish, like her mom." I was confused. "Did you convert to another religion?" I asked. "No, that's not it" her father answered before his 

daughter had a chance. And he continued to tell me that when he and Sarah first got married, Sarah insisted on raising their daughter 

Jewish and he supported that decision. They joined a synagogue and even sent their daughter to Religious School. But when they 

encountered some financial difficulties, they had to drop their temple's membership, and the way they saw it, their daughter's Jewish 

identity went away with it. Of course I explained to the beautiful young woman sitting across from me that she never stopped being 

Jewish and that she is always welcome in our synagogue. She politely thanked me and said she might come one day, but I knew that I 

would never see her again after the funeral.  
 

This is not an isolated story. You all have heard it in many different versions, and perhaps even experienced it with your own family. 

Merely 12% of the Jews in Palm Beach County are affiliated with a synagogue (9 out of 10 are not!). Among the unaffiliated, some 

want nothing to do with their heritage, and as sad as it is, I have to accept it. But as for the others, like Sarah's family, my personal 

mission (and I hope you will join me) is to do all that I can to bring down the barriers that separate so many from Jewish life and the 

Jewish community. In the movie Field of Dreams, Kevin Costner hears a voice telling him that "If you build it they will come". We, 

Jewish professionals and lay leaders, built spectacular institutions to which people came, but unwittingly we also built a wall that kept 

many others outside.    
 

At TBA we took a very brave step by replacing our membership dues system with a voluntary commitment, part of our KULANU 

message ñall of us togetherò. But we canôt stop here. We realized that another barrier between Jews and the synagogue is lack of 

practical knowledge about participating in a Service. As a result we will have a monthly Service designed to make it easier for all to 

understand the structure, choreography and meaning of the prayers. This Service does not assume previous knowledge and all 

newcomers and regulars that are seeking better understanding of our Service and liturgies are welcome. In order to educate our 

youngest members and allow them to understand the fundamentals of our Services early on in their lives, our gifted Music Director, 

Brett Tancer, conducts a Childrenôs Service on a regular basis parallel to the main Service.   
 

These are only a few of the steps that we are taking, and more will follow.  If you have ideas or requests please share them with me or 

other members of the staff, as we are eager and excited to make you part of the process of making Judaism accessible to all.  As we 

approach the Jewish New Year, I look forward to celebrating the High Holy Days together. We welcome everyone, without exception ï 

this is our core value and message. 
 

B'Shalom, 

Rabbi Alon Levkovitz 
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Thank you to the following Temple Beth Am Benefactors who gave generously to our Phonathon this year. 
Their names will appear in the Scribe until our next Phonathon campaign. 

 

*Super-Chai:  Donated $18,000 or more  
Ed & Leah Frankel 

 

*Circle of Tzadik:  Donated $10,000 - $17,000  
Hal & Debbie Baseman 

Bob & Zelda Cohen 

Gary Starkand 

Alec & Dotty Wisch 
 

LôDor VôDor:  Donated Ϸ5,400 - $9,999 
Jim & Judy Bloom 

David & Mindy Cox 

Ross & Susan Federgreen 
 

Tikkun Olam:  Donated $3,600 - $5,399 
Jack & Gail Barr 

Brian & Esther LaBovick 
 

Circle of Chai:  Donated $1,800 ï $3,599 

 

     2013 PHONATHON 
   Debbie Baseman 

Bruce & Maureen Cohen 

Herb & Phyllis Cohen 

Nathaniel & Catherine Drourr 
Dan & Marcy Isdaner 

Alex & Sarrie Katz          
Randy & Bari Levitt     

Jon & Amy Shainman 

Sally Siegel 

Sisterhood of Temple Beth Am 

Mark & Arline Slifkin 

Marc & Debbie Smith 

Cubby Steinhart 

Barry & Susan Sternberg 

Joel Weinstein 

  & Gladys Gottlieb 

Paul & Lauren Weinstein 

Herb & Penny Wender 

Rabbi Alon & Gali Levkovitz 
Bob & Cyra Lewis 

Amir Lubarsky & Shawna Flanagan 
Stuart Manoff 

Mark & Lynn Michels 

Len Rubin & Julie Littky-Rubin 

(*Receives a parking space from July 1, 2013- June 30, 2014.) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001DjykeQRATWgOGuyIV-vaHjG6McaiOZgNg73ZlyeNosPPOFCbkThk-s0GvI9TYsXk18RVIPDdX7Kf7JiaAmJs9ahIqh_2-ZNhKJv8Cm6wIMyL7WkGNd49Jyo1InFfiiVUyElk7m9mLrs=
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        FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Carol Safran 

Kulanu -Together  

We nurture an engaged Jewish community whose members care for each other, care for the Jewish 

people and Israel, and gladly invest our time, money and passion. 
 

Since weôve taken up the mantle of ñKulanu ï Togetherò, Temple members and Temple staff have been busy helping 

connect our TBA family.  Thatôs what engagement is all about.  Sometimes it will be opportunities to lend a hand at Temple 

or in the community.  Sometimes it will be opportunities for spirituality and faith.  Sometimes it will just be for the fun of it. 
 

That being said, any successful effort needs a plan.  How do we create a volunteer framework to support Kulanu?  For that, 

we turned to David Elias who, in turn, put together a task force that half-jokingly dubbed themselves the C2 Group (for 

Committee Committee).  I asked David to tell me about the groupôs goals and accomplishments.  See below for some 

excerpts from our conversation. 
 

So what else is new on the Kulanu front?   

We kicked off the summer with our annual Temple Beth Am picnic, but this year weôve switched up the venue.   Temple 

members young and old enjoyed lunch poolside at the Aquatic Center in Palm Beach Gardens.  The Menôs Club and 

friends were on board to help prepare sandwiches that morning and greet the picnickers.  (Special thanks to John 

Marzina for organizing the victuals.) 

Our auxiliary groups and staff are also busy preparing for TBAôs Welcome and Welcome Back Open House on 

Sunday, August 25th.  If youôve attended previous Open Houses, you know this is a great opportunity to see friends 

youôve missed over the summer.  This year, members and staff are preparing fun activities for the whole family that 

will help you get to know TBA even better. 

Thanks to volunteers Maril Levy and Sara Ward, TBAôs Library is getting back in shape.  We have some great books 

that are yours to borrow.  And no late fees! 
 

Want to get more involved but donôt know how?  Just go to TBAôs website TempleBethAm.com and click on the 

ñVolunteerò tab at the top of the home page.  Youôll find a wide variety of ways to help out, from building our Sukkah to 

baking cookies for our Interfaith Thanksgiving Service.  You can even sign up to volunteer online!   
 

If you have ideas for Kulanu ï bringing our TBA family together ï Iôd love to talk to you about them! 
 

See you real soon at Temple for Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur.  Lôshanah tovah! 

Interview with David Elias, by Carol Safran 

How are you involved in Kulanu? 

I was asked by the Executive Committee to create a user-friendly framework for volunteerism at TBA. 

What was your goal?  

The groupôs goals were threefold: 

To create a process to make volunteering at TBA a core value of our culture. 

To establish guidelines and procedures that will allow our committees to function more effectively and be continuously 

reinvigorated going forward. 

To create a framework that provides for a wide variety of rewarding volunteer opportunities. 

Why is volunteering important? 

By volunteering, members feel more a part of the TBA family. 

Who was on your team? 

Jon Gilbert, Julie Littky-Rubin, Len Rubin, and Hal Baseman were the core of the group. We got support from Paul 

Steidle, Michael Shrank and Gideon Kroyter.  Mark Slifkin sat in as Board Liaison. 

What was your most important accomplishment in this process? 

Two evolutionary (if not revolutionary) concepts that came from our group are 

Our congregation is very diverse.  In order to reach out to everyone, we have segmented the congregation into 5 age 

groups.  We are currently naming a team (2-3 members) of óRepresentativesô for each of these demographic age 

groups to be the centers of communication, and even motivation, for volunteerism with their peers. 

Our suggestion is that a committee, going forward, will be the directorate of a volunteering theme.  As such, 

committees need only be 5 people.  Since we need to continually bring fresh perspectives into our committees, the 

first job of a committee chair will be to recruit at least 3 newbies to volunteering to work on that committee. 

Now that C2 has set up a volunteerism framework, whatôs the next step? 

We need to know more about our members to see what their interests and skills are.  That way, we can match people with 

volunteer opportunities theyôll enjoy and succeed in. 
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         FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Hal Baseman 

                             Dear Temple Beth Amôers and soon to beôs: 

 

       Where have I been for the past three years?  Donôt ask, Iôve been traveling all over     

     the place.   But nothing much seems to have changed in three years.  Seriously, I am      

   on a flight right now and I could swear this plane hasnôt been cleaned or the flight    

   attendant with my drink hasnôt moved in just about three years.   

 

    Speaking of changes, nothing much has changed here in the past three years, right?  For instance,       

    one Rabbi and one Cantor - right.  What?   We now have two Cantorial professionals.  Whyôd we do 

that?  Because two is better than one?  Certainly works for me with Duffyôs get one free happy hour.  But for a Temple? 

Oh, you say that this way a growing Temple gets the best of familiar Cantorial music at Services and the best of teaching 

our children.  OK, that makes much more sense.  Who do we have?  Brett Tancer and Jessica Turnoff Ferrari. Wow, 

they are both excellent choices for TBA.  Brett is a great vocalist, fantastic teacher, and engaging song leader.  Perfect for 

working with the children and adults alike.  And Jessica is positively angelic.   The best person I can think of to help lead 

us in singing familiar tunes and melodies that we grew up with and promote warmth and peaceful feelings on a Shabbat 

evening.   Come by on Friday night and see what I mean.  So best wishes, welcome to Brett and welcome back Jessica. 

 

But other than the Cantorial stuff, I suppose we can depend on everything else staying the same.  Like they say, you can 

always count on death, taxes, and Temple dues.   Got to pay your dues each year to belong to a Temple, right?  What, not 

anymore?  Whatôs up with that?   Itôs all a matter of Kulanu, you say?  Do you mean Kulanu, the Hawaiian god of feasts?  

What do voluntary dues have to do with pig roasts?   Oh - you mean the ñall of us togetherò Kulanu.  The one that is more 

about dismantling barriers to building a community, togetherness, learning and practicing acts of kindness, Chesed, 

Tzedakah, and Tikkun Olam, inclusiveness, and acceptance - all in an effort to sustain our culture and tradition, so that our 

children and their children will have a good place to feel at home.   Now I get it.  We are all about engagement.  That 

makes perfect sense to me.  Just so I get it straight, we arenôt getting any roasted pork?  

 

Hey, speaking of really good stability related announcements, mazal tov to Rabbi Alon, his family, and our Temple 

family on his contract renewal and extension.   Outstanding!!!  

 

Board update:  Now for more business stuff:  The Board had its first meeting of the fiscal year.   I want to welcome our 

two newest members ï Amy Russell and Brian Cohn.   They are fantastic additions to an already really good Board.  In 

June we elected our officers for 2013-2014 fiscal year.  They include me as President, Ross Federgreen as Executive Vice 

President, Fran Sachs and Brian Cohn as Vice Presidents, Mark Slifkin as Treasurer, and Mary Elias as Secretary.  

Board meetings are on the Temple website calendar and are welcome to all congregants.   The July 15th meeting focused 

on strategic planning efforts.   The August 19th meeting will focus on Social Action.  Finally, I cannot end the Board 

update without thanking Bruce Cohen for his inspired leadership and tireless efforts as our President for the past three 

years.  Good job, Bruce!   

 

One other thing:  We are planning a special Shabbat Service, food, and celebration of our 30th Anniversary on 

November 8th.  This will be a special Service and event honoring the Temple, its founders and those responsible for 

getting us where we are today.   Risa Voorhees, Alec Wisch, and Jeanne and Brud Tarsches are doing the planning.  If 

you want to know more or to help, contact the Temple office.   Of course, you could also look for details in next monthôs 

Scribe, lobby flyers, posters, email blasts, and such. 

 

What else can I tell you?   Read the rest of the Scribe articles.  Call me if you need anything.   My email address is   

halbaseman@comcast.net and my cell phone number is (561) 676-3940. 

 

See yaô all at Mayaôs Bat Mitzvah on August 10th and then again at the 

Open House on August 25th.  

 

 

                                                        Oh good, the attendant is finally bringing my drink.  LôChiam! 

   

            

Halôs back. 

mailto:halbaseman@comcast.net
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ITôS TIME TO JOIN/RENEW YOUR TEMPLE MEMBERSHIP 
 

Your membership renewal form looks different this year!  By now youôve heard we have replaced our fixed 

membership dues structure with a request for your Voluntary Financial Commitment.  Instead of telling you what 

you must pay, weôre asking you to support Temple Beth Am as generously as you can.  We hope most members will 

give at the Sustaining Level ($2,000 for a two-adult household; $1,000 for a one-adult household), but the decision 

about how much to give is yours.  If the Sustaining Level doesnôt fit your budget, please contribute what you can. If 

you contribute more than the Sustaining Level, your donation will provide the support that makes Temple 

membership possible for others.  If you wish to add your Phonathon donation at this time, just add it to the form.  

(Note: additional fees apply for Religious School, Shalom Chai, Youth Groups & Bônei Mitzvah.) 

 Temple Beth Am  

July 1, 2013 - June 30, 2014  

Voluntary Financial Commitment Pledge Card 

 

Name_____________________________________________________     Phone Number__________________ 
 

Please let us know what you are willing and able to pledge as your Financial Commitment for 2013- 2014, by 

checking one of the choices below or filling in a different amount under ñOtherò.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please indicate your preferred payment schedule: 

 

 

 

 

Credit Card authorization (optional ï Visa, Mastercard or Amex): 

 Name on card ____________________________________________________________________  

 Account # ______________________ Exp. Date_______  

 Security Code __________________________________   

 Billing address (if different from home) _______________________________________________________  

  ______________________________________________________________________________________  
 

I authorize Temple Beth Am to charge the credit card listed above for my Voluntary Financial Commitment 

according to the payment schedule indicated. 
 

          Cardholderôs Signature__________________________________          Date__________              

 

                        OR 

 

         I enclose my check in the amount of $  ___________  

 
Thank you for your support of Temple Beth Am! 

  

  ____    Your Sustaining Level:               $  2,000 /2 adult household 
             ____     Your Sustaining Level:               $  1,000 /1 adult household 
  ___  Tikkun Olam Level   $  3,600 
  ___  LôDor VôDor Level   $  5,400 
  ___  Circle of Tzadik Level  $10,000 
  ___  Chazonim (Visionaries)  $18,000 
  ___  Other $ __________  
 

My TOTAL commitment for the year is  $______________ 

Ǐ Annual (one payment now) Ǐ Quarterly (Now, October, January, April) 

Ǐ Semi-Annual (Now, January)         Ǐ Monthly (payments begin now through June 2014) 

(Any other amount) 
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FROM CANTOR JESSICA 
 

Shalom Chaverim! 

 

It is such a delight to be back here at Temple Beth Am. For those of you whom I have yet to meet, I was the 

Cantorial Soloist here from 2000-2007.  It was a time of great change for our congregation. When I started, we held our 

Services in our old modular building (it was a really, really nice and big trailer).  Obviously we have come a long way.  I 

feel very fortunate to be working once again with Rabbi Alon and the entire TBA staff.   

 

Since 2007, I have been leading High Holy Day Services with my mother, Cantor Ann Turnoff, in Boca Raton. I have also 

been working in private practice as a psychotherapist (LMHC) and energy healer. Most importantly, my husband Marcus 

and I now have 2 daughters, Sadie (age 4) and Eliana (1 1/2).  I look forward to seeing old friends and meeting new ones, 

so please come and say hello after Services. 

Annual Congregational Meeting 

 

VP Fran Sachs giving outgoing President, 

Bruce Cohen, a token of our 

appreciation.  Thank you Bruce for your 

dedication as a member of the Board of 

Directors since 2008 and president for the 

last 3 years.   
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Early Evening Services on Erev Rosh Hashanah & Kol Nidre:     
 

Once again, we are offering an early Service on Erev Rosh Hashanah and Kol Nidre.  

These Services will begin at 5:00pm.  

 

The early 5:00pm Service will be similar to the main 8:00pm Service.  Rabbi Alon will be leading the liturgy and 

giving his sermon and Cantor Jessica will be leading the beautiful High Holy Days music.  

 

If you are a Temple member or you have purchased a ticket, you are invited to attend either the early or main 

Service, just bring your ticket.  If you are not a Temple member, there is no charge to attend these early 

evening Services at 5:00pm (as well as the afternoon Service on Yom Kippur).  Please contact the Temple office so 

that we can issue you a ticket for these Services.   

 

Member tickets or purchased tickets are needed for all other Services (except the Childrenôs Services).  To purchase 

tickets or for more information, contact the office at 747-1109, or visit our website at www.templebetham.com. 

 

Please remember, regardless of what Service you choose to attend, for security purposes, 

you must have a ticket. 

High Holy Days are a bit early this year! Do they ever come on time??  Preparations for the High Holy Days are going full steam 

ahead.  Below is a little synopsis of the things that are being worked on for the High Holy Days. For a detailed list of the Services 

offered during Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, see the back page of the Scribe. 

HIGH HOLY DAYS 2013 
Debbie Baseman 

            Selichot 

                        Dinner, Program, Havdallah & Selichot Service     

                          Saturday, August 31st at 6:30pm   

 
Dinner 6:30pm:  Please join us as we say goodbye to Shabbat with dinner provided by 

the Sisterhood ($18 per person).  RSVPs are required for dinner. 

 

Program 7:30pm:  Join Rabbi Alon as we discuss the theme of Tôshuva (repentance) in light of the movie 

Groundhog Day, which brilliantly illustrates how difficult change, forgiveness and repentance can be. 

 

Havdallah & Selichot Service 8:30pm:  Selichot is our way of getting ready for the High Holy Days. With these 

prayers, we begin the season of soul searching and asking for forgiveness for our sins. Be with us as we end the 

evening with lights down low and candles being lit. 

  

If you are unable to join us for dinner, please feel free to come at 7:30pm for our program and Selichot Service, at 

no charge, of course. 

 

To RSVP for dinner, see flyer in the Scribe.  
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Yizkor Book  
Honor Loved Ones Who Have Passed 

 

During the High Holy Days, and especially at the Yizkor Service on Yom Kippur, we remember family and friends 

who have passed away. It is customary to make a contribution to tzedakah in honor of those for whom we say 

Yizkor. One opportunity for honoring the memory of loved ones is to include their names in our annual Yizkor 

Book, which also includes prayers, poems and readings. In order to be ready in time, we must send the Yizkor Book 

to the printer on August 27th.  Once it has gone to the printer we cannot add names.  In order to be certain that your 

loved ones are included, please make sure that your form arrives at the Temple office by Monday, August 26th. 

                                 Babysitting During High Holy Days Services 
 

Babysitting is available for children ages 2 through 2nd grade. Our babysitting program is              

supervised by professional teachers so that your can enjoy High Holy Day Services knowing that 

your child is safe and will be cared for.  In order to ensure a spot for your child/ren, please return 

the Babysitting Registration Form on page 14 of the Scribe no later than August 28th.  Weôre   sor-

ry but to preserve the proper teacher/child ratio, we may not be able to accommodate children who 

arenôt preregistered. 

                                           Tashlich on the Beach 
                          Thursday, September 5, 2013  4:00pm 
 

         Join us for this very special Rosh Hashanah Family Event at Ocean Cay Park in  

         Jupiter at Marcinski Road and A-1-A.  Donôt forget to bring bread to throw into   

         the ocean.  Bring a picnic dinner and come in Beach attire.  Join us along with   

         Rabbi Alon, Cantor Jessica and Brett Tancer. 

Childrenôs Services 
Appropriate for our younger children, birth through 2nd grade 

 

Join us for a Rockinô Service with our LIVE Band on Rosh Hashanah, Thursday, September 5th and on Yom 

Kippur, Saturday, September 14th at 2:00pm. 

Youth Engagement Services during  

High Holy Day Services 

 

We are excited to once again offer our High Holy Day Youth Services for 3rd ï 5th Graders during the main 

Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur Services.  We will start out in the Sanctuary with the rest of the Congregation 

and leave right after the Torah procession to have our own High Holy Day Experience (a little Torah, a little nosh 

and some Holiday related activities). We will then return to the Sanctuary to hear the Shofar blown.  Kindergarten 

ï 2nd graders will again have an option to attend babysitting (prior reservations are required), and all students in 

grades 6th and above are encouraged to take part in the main Service in the Sanctuary. 

                                                 Ushers Wanted! 
 

   Can you help us with a little time during the High Holy Days?  We need   

  volunteers to help us check tickets, hand out books and meet and greet guests.                               

   

  If you would like to help, please contact Rich Remick at 627-7736. 

HIGH HOLY DAYS 2013 
Debbie Baseman 
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High Holy Days: Break- the- Fast 2013 
 

You are invited to join us for a light 

 Break- the- Fast  

following the Concluding Service on Yom Kippur. 
 

If you are interested in sponsoring the Break- the- Fast,  

or to make a donation to offset the cost, 

 please contact Debbie Baseman the Temple at 747- 1109. 
 

 Your generosity will be greatly appreciated! 



 

 Temple Beth Am            11                                                                             August 2013 

Please make your Selichot Dinner Reservation no later than August 23, 2103 



 

 Temple Beth Am            12                                                                             August 2013 
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KVELL & TELL 

 

Mazal Tov to parents Rachel & Gary Goldman, baby sister Stella, grandparents Paula & Mike Deakter and 

Beth & Gary Goldman, uncle & aunt Josh & Jessica Deakter and great-aunt Natalie Lango  

on the birth of Violet Rose born on June 9th. 

 

Mazal Tov to parents Lissa & Benjy Schwab, siblings Ethan and Marlee and grandparents  

Helene & Robert Newman on the birth of Jonah born on May 24th. 

 

Mazal Tov to Jason Silvers on his engagement to Ashley and  

to parents Robin & Jerry Silvers and grandmother Gwen Tanner. 

 

Congratulations to Rachael Ruiz, Religious School Teacher at Temple Beth Am, who has graduated from the 

Friedman Commission for Jewish Educationôs Master Teacher Learning Institute. 

 

Mazal Tov to Sharon & Jerry Holinstat on the birth of their grandson Lagahn Jacob Webber (ñLJò)  

born on June 24th.  His proud parents are their daughter Tammy & son-in-law, Jeff. 

 

Congratulations to Julie Littky-Rubin on being honored as one of Floridaôs top 50 Women Super Lawyers. 

 

Congratulations to Jackie & Alex Heckman who celebrated their 60th wedding anniversary on July 25th. 

 

Temple Beth Amôs Multi-Generational Family Israel Adventure 

 

December 22, 2013 ï January 2, 2014 
 

  
    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Led by Rabbi Alon & Gali Levkovitz 

 

Join a trip of a lifetime! 
 

For information, itinerary and application, go to: www.templebetham.com/community/israel  

 

If you are considering a Bar/Bat Mitzvah in Israel, or you have any questions,  

email Gali at galilevkovitz@gmail.com 
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SISTERHOOD SCOOP 
Lois Remick 

I am writing this message during my summer visit to my sons and their families, and I hope those of you who travel during 

this time to see your family will have the same wonderful experience of watching both your children and grandchildren 

growing and enjoying their lives. 
 

On the topic of enjoyment, Sisterhood has planned a number of programs for both their membership and TBA 

membership. 
 

Please remember to make your reservations for Selichot dinner on Saturday, August 31st  at 6:30pm, for an enjoyable 

dinner and program. Look for the Selichot Dinner flyer in this Scribe. Of course, those who do not want to attend the 

dinner are invited to come at 7:30pm to hear Rabbi Alonôs discussion on how the movie ñGroundhog Dayò brilliantly 

illustrates how difficult change, forgiveness & repentance can be, prior to the Selichot Service at 8:00pm. 
 

On Thursday, August 29th at 10:00am, you are invited to participate with other Sisterhood members in putting 

together the Rosh Hashanah apples and honeysticks bags for children who attend the Childrenôs Family Rosh 

Hashanah Service.  
 

We will be announcing a program of speakers on various subjects that will be held during the year. Subscriptions to the 

programs will be sold at a reasonable fee to cover the cost of refreshments. Stay tuned to my Scribe message for further 

information. 
 

For those who are not aware that the Sisterhood is now on Facebook, please go to the Temple Facebook page and you 

will find our Facebook posts with information about Sisterhood activities.  
 

As Sisterhood is a contributor to Family Promise, please do a mitzvah and volunteer a few hours of your time when 

TBA hosts the families of Family Promise from August 18th to August 25th. Either call Lois Remick at 627-7736, or 

sign-up on the Family Promise Volunteer Chart in the lobby of TBA or on the Temple website, www.templebetham.com 

ñVolunteerò. 
 

With the High Holy Days fast approaching, please note that you have the opportunity to contribute to the flowers that will 

adorn the Bimah.  Please see the High Holy Days Flower Fund form below. 
 

Sisterhoodôs next meeting will be August 1st, at the Temple at 7:00pm, and we hope members and new members to 

TBA will attend. Women who have become new members to TBA since July 1, 2013 are given a free membership to 

Sisterhood for that entire fiscal year. 
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     MENôS CLUB 
   Jerry Holinstat, Menôs Club President 

DINNER AT A RESTAURANT  
On Saturday Evening, October 19th at 6:00pm, Menôs Club has arranged for a night out for couples and singles at 

Copacabana Cuban Food in Abacoa Town Center on Main Street in Abacoa. The very reasonable cost is $20.00 per 

person including Happy Hour before the buffet dinner which will include soup or salad, fish/chicken/beef entrees, black 

beans/platanos/rice, dessert choice and coffee. 

 

This should be a fun night with an excellent dinner and lots of socializing. Email Jerry or Harvey at 

TBAMENSCLUB2@gmail.com. Send check, made payable to Menôs Club, to the Temple office.  

 

COUPON BOOKS 
The Menôs Club will again be selling the Palm Beach County Coupon Books. We greatly appreciate your support as 

the Menôs Club does not receive any funds from the Temple, but donates their funds back to Temple events.  These funds 

enable us to support the Temple and groups within the Temple. 

 

The Coupon Book is also a great value for eating and shopping in Northern Palm Beach County.  The books cost $20.00 

and include $20.00 in coupons redeemable at Publix, plus at least $100.00 more in coupons redeemable at Leftoverôs and 

Carmineôs, plus several hundred dollars in other local business/restaurant coupons.  

 

Email Jerry or Harvey at TBAMENSCLUB2@gmail.com to reserve your books which will be available around August 

10th.  

 
UPCOMING MENôS CLUB EVENTS 

Thursday August 15th:  Menôs Club Meeting at Square Grouper at 6:15pm 

Sunday August 25th:  Temple Open House 

Sunday September 15th:  Menôs Club will build the Sukkah at 8:30am. Bagels & Lox provided.   

 HELP NEEDED 
Sunday September 29th:  Take down Sukkah at 8:30am. Bagels & Lox provided. 

  HELP NEEDED 

 

 

 

     WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Hedley & Shari Dobuler from Jupiter 

& their children Allison & Jason 

 

Elinor Roosth from Palm Beach Gardens 

 

Michael & Kathleen Azeez from Jupiter 

 

Jonathan & Randee Cherner from Jupiter 

 

Peter & Irma Meyer from Jupiter 

 

Gilbert & Carol Goldstein from Palm Beach Gardens 

 

Nada Imbriale from West Palm Beach 

 

Andrew & Stacy Kushner from Jupiter 

& their children Jared, Ryan & Lindsay 

 

Jamie Spritzer & Seth Resnick from Palm Beach Gardens  

& their children Luci & Zac 

 

Doris Ackerman from Palm Beach Gardens 

 

Lillian Wasserman from Palm Beach Gardens 

Nate & Amy Dalton from Palm Beach Gardens 

& their children Maddy & Rissy 

 

Andrew & Jennifer Baumann from Jupiter 

& their children William & James 

 

Steve & Lianne Dietch from Palm Beach Gardens 

& their daughter Mareesa 

 

Joyce Drew from Palm Beach Gardens 
 

Andrew & Brooke Pastor from Palm Beach Gardens 

& their children Zachary & Sophie 

 

Danielle Sacra from Jupiter 

& her children Nicholas & Rachel 

 

Paul & Margot Hauser from Wellington 

& their children Alex & Jessica 
 

Welcome Back to 

Edie Kaplan from Jupiter 

Mel & Linda Wolfe from Jupiter 

Benjy & Lissa Schwab from Palm Beach Gardens 

& their children Ethan, Marlee & Jonah 

mailto:TBAMENSCLUB2@gmail.com
mailto:TBAMENSCLUB2@gmail.com
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SOCIAL ACTION 
Audrey Ades, Debby Baker & Marcy Isdaner                           
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The food pantry at Temple Beth Am is an ongoing program, providing food for the families of The Head Start program in 

Jupiter.  We also distribute food to other families who have fallen on hard times and need our assistance. 

Every Tuesday at 9:45 in the morning we go to Lantana to pick up crates of fresh fruits, vegetable and non-perishables.  

We also receive bread and pastries from Joe the baker every Saturday at the West Palm Beach Green Market.  Barbara 

Goldman has been a tremendous help to our mission by picking up these goods on a weekly basis. We are always looking 

for new sources of food, especially non-perishables.  

If you know of any business willing to help us with these undertakings please let us know. Our food sources slow down in 

the summer because the growing season is over and there is much less food for distribution.  

We also are in need of volunteers to assist with the weekly food collection at the food bank in Lantana.  You must have an 

SUV or truck as we pick up 15-20 crates of food each week. 

As always we still need the continuing support of our Temple members. There is a place in the lobby of the Temple for 

you to drop off non-perishables. Please remember this is a ñTemple communityò effort and we need all the help and 

support from all of our members.   

If we all come together for this very important cause we can make a difference in the lives of many families and be 

assured that nobody goes hungry in our town. If you have any questions or want to volunteer please contact                     

Robin Schafler at 561-310-1335. 

HELP NEEDED FOR OUR FOOD PANTRY 
Robin Schafler 

 

Megan Randell preparing her donation of two 

cartoons of brand new backpacks loaded with 

school supplies for the Homeless Coalition. 

BôNEI MITZVAH PROJECT UPDATE 
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  BUSCH WILDLIFE TRIP 
Top of the Hill Gang 


